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PRESIDENT’S    
MESSAGE   

I t is a pleasure, an 
honor and a privilege 

to serve as your 
President once again. I am so grateful you selected 
such a strong board of wonderful women to serve 
along with me this term. What an exciting year we 
have ahead of us! What a lot of work we have yet to 
do. Look forward to news of our 60th Anniversary 
Celebration this summer.  
When the U.S. Constitution was drafted there was 
no provision made for political parties. Yet they 
sprung up naturally from the earliest days of our 
republic. In Federalist Paper No. 10 James Madison 
made a case for federalism based on the American 
tendency to form “factions.” Surely, when you put 
one hundred citizens in a room you will not easily 
form consensus; everyone has a differing opinion. 
Madison was concerned that we avoid a tyranny of 
the majority. The rights of the minority to dissent 
should be respected. He wanted adoption of the U.S. 
Constitution because it protected those rights (i.e., 
representation in Congress and the Electoral 
College). 
Years later, when Alexis de Tocqueville wrote 
Democracy in America (1832) one of the things he 
was amazed by was the energetic and somewhat 
chaotic nature of American business and politics. 
Although the form of government was 
representative, the government could not exist 
without the will of the people. “Americans of all 
ages, all stations of life, and all types of dispositions 
are forever forming associations,” he wrote. 
Americans, at this point, no longer identified as 
Federalists and Anti-Federalist, but in 30 years they 
wouldn’t be identified as Whigs and Democratic-
Republicans either. By the Civil War we had the 
two major political parties as we identify them 
today.  
We, ladies, identify as Republicans. Our role as a 

club is to support our party’s principles, support the 
party’s candidates while running for office, helping 
them govern when in office, and providing a 
watchdog for government when out of power. We 
are going to have an interesting year. Our federal 
government, for the first time in years has a 
Republican President in Donald Trump and a 
Republican Congress. While they need our support, 
our greatest need is a bit closer to home. One vote 
shy of a supermajority, our state legislature is 
stacked against the Republicans. We must serve in 
this instance as the watchdog of our government. 
YOLANDA KNAAK, our Legislation Chair, along 
with her committee, will diligently follow various 
measures through the state legislature. We must do 
our part. She is looking for committee members to 
help with this task. Yolanda will be speaking at our 
February luncheon to simplify our responses to 
members of the legislature on impending legislation. 
On a sad note, TY COBB, a longtime Nevada 
Republican and a titan of Republican politics in 
Nevada, died December 7th. Our long-term 
members remember him as a supporter of our 
IVCBRW Club and he could be counted upon to be 
an entertaining speaker at our events. Graduating 
from the University of Reno (UNR) in 1962, he was 
commissioned a U.S. Army officer, serving two 
tours in Vietnam. He retired as a colonel, taught at 
the U.S. Military Academy as a tenured professor, 
and served in several roles for the federal 
government. He was named a Distinguished 
Graduate of UNR. He founded the National Security 
Forum and was CEO of the Northern Nevada 
network. He will be missed. 

As a last word I’d like to end with 
another quote by de Tocqueville, 
“Righteous women, in their circle 
of influence, beginning in the home, 
can turn the world around.” Let’s be 
those righteous women.  
 

Your Lady in Red, 

Suzi Cornell 
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Capital Switchboard, Senate and 
& House (202) 224-3121 

 

Senate 
Jacky Rosen (D) 

Washington DC (202) 224-6244 
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Washington DC (202) 224-3542 

Las Vegas (702) 388-5020 
 

House of Representatives 
CD:2 Mark Amodei 

Washington DC (202) 225-6155 
Reno (775) 686-5760 

Legislative Corner – Your Federal 
Representatives 

Dear Members, 
 

W e welcome you all back for a New Year!  
 

On January 14th, our budget committee met 
to discuss the budget for the 2025 Fiscal Year. After 
this meeting, the budget was prepared per all 
discussions and will be presented at our February 
member’s meeting. We ask that as many members 
as possible be present for this very important 
meeting, as we will be voting to approve the budget. 
After the budget is presented, any questions will be 
addressed at that time.  
 

Your budget committee is as follows: 
Budget Chairperson:  Susan Calfa 

Budget Committee members:  Suzi Cornell, Kathi 
Congistre, Joanellen Slocumb, Celine Nugent  

and Kay Lehr 

A t our luncheon on 
February 11, 2025, 

Yolanda Knaak will 
share how as a group we 
can impact our Nevada 
State Legislature and the 
importance of election 
integrity.  
Yolanda headed up the 
Legislative Chair for The 
Incline Village/Crystal 

Bay Republican Women's Club and the Nevada 
Federation of Republican Women since January 
2018. She currently manages two Nevada Family 
Trusts.  
Yolanda recently ran for Trustee of Incline Village 
General Improvement District (IVGID). Even 
though she didn't win, she has remained involved 
with IVGID issues and plans to run again in the near 
future. 
Yolanda has a Master’s degree from the University 
of California, Los Angeles (UCLA). She is retired 
from a life-long career as a Registered Nurse (RN). 
Early in her career she worked for St John's Hospital 
on the Medical-Surgical Floor and became a Wound 
Specialist. She then served others as a Wound 
Specialist in her own business for more than 3 years. 
After her daughters were born, Yolanda worked for 
10 years as an Advice Nurse for Kaiser Permanente. 
For 7 years she was a Home Health nurse and 
supervised a branch of Home Health for 5 years. 
VALUES: I support and uphold the US Constitution 
and Nevada State Law. I value our military, 
veterans, police, businesses, students and the 
elderly. Lastly, I believe in the saying, “Do Justice, 
Love Mercy and Walk Humbly” – from the Book of 
Micah. 
 

From the Treasurer, Susan Calfa 

About our Speaker, 
YOLANDA KNAAK 
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December 10th Incline Village-Crystal Bay 
Republican Women’s Club Christmas Luncheon  

and 2025 Officer Installation 
 

T he Incline Village-Crystal Bay Republican Women (IVCBRW) 
December 10th Christmas Celebration and Officer Installation 

welcomed our 2025 new Executive Board. We enjoyed a delicious 
luncheon while visiting with our fellow members. Pictured here from 
left to right: Treasurer Susan Calfa, Secretary and Past President Cretia 
Eyster,  Co-Second Vice President Mary Jane Swenson, President Suzi 
Cornell, State Senator Lisa Krasner and Past President Shirley Appel. 
Our 2025 First Vice President Patricia Moser Morris and Co-Vice 
President Kelly Neville were unable to attend. Our meeting opened 
thanking our outgoing board for all of their excellent work. Our club 
also presented past President Linda Smith with a Certificate of 
Appreciation for her years of service and expert guidance as a member 
and officer of the IVCBRW Club. Linda has moved to Reno and will 
become an associate member of IVCBRW. We were honored to have State Senator Lisa Krasner perform 
our installation. Lisa spoke to each incoming officer individually explaining the duties and responsibilities 
they were accepting and presented them with a candle wrapped in a colored ribbon representative of their 
office. Lisa spoke briefly about the Nevada 2025 Legislative session opening February 3rd. She emphasized 
the importance of contacting our representatives and being involved in the upcoming legislative session. 

2025 
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If it be asked, What is the most sacred duty and the greatest source of our security in a Republic? The answer 
would be, An inviolable respect for the Constitution and Laws – the first growing out of the last . . . .  A sacred 
respect for the constitutional law is the vital principle, the sustaining energy of a free government.   
–  Alexander Hamilton, Essay in the American Daily Advertiser, August 28, 1794. 

by Nancy Carlson 

A s you know we have new officers at our 
club, Mary Jane Swenson and Kelly Neville 

will be taking over the role of Membership Co-
Chairs this year! 
Our membership drive is underway, membership 

runs from January through 
December. Please let us know if 
you are unable to continue your 
membership (we have several 
members who are moving), or 
renew your membership at your 
earliest convenience. 

You can go to our Square website by entering 
“ivcbrw.org” into your browser, clicking on the 
“Pay” tab, and clicking on the red “Register and 
Pay for Events” highlighted link. You can pay for 
“full” membership (Republican Women who 
consider this their primary club) or “associate” 
membership (Republican men or Republican 
Women who are primary members in another club). 
You can write a check for full membership ($50) or 
associate membership ($20) and send it to:  
Membership, IVCB Republican Women, P.O. Box 
3009, Incline Village, NV 89450. 
If none of your information has changed, you do not 
have to complete a new application. 

We are looking forward to a fabulous RED 2025! 

A LITTLE HUMOR FROM OUR 
FRIENDS AT THE BABYLON BEE 

 
Aw, Man: Columbia Student Just Graduated  

With DEI Degree 

P rospects have dimmed considerably for local 
woman Violet Weber, who just graduated in 

December from Columbia with a degree in 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Studies. With DEI 
programs being abolished across the country, the 
outlook for people trained to root out neo-colonial 
white power structures has never been worse. 
“Really, really poor timing here,” sighed Weber as 
she filled out another Wendy’s application. 
“There’s just no one interested any more in 
learning how to be less white and more gay. It was 
such good business in 2021.” 
After spending four years and 
thousands of dollars earning her 
degree, Weber nearly landed a 
job learning how to make 
pickles for a local pickler, but 
was ultimately beat out by a 
hobo who had more business 
experience. “It’s been so disheartening,” said 
Weber. “I offered to help make their pickles more 
queer-friendly, but the guy just stared at me. He 
seemed totally uninterested in a business-wide 
evaluation of how his three employees could 
dismantle the colonialism inherent in the pickling 
business. Such a loss.” 
At publishing time, Weber had been spotted out on 
the street corner holding a sign reading “Will call 
you racist for food.” 
Source: https://patriotpost.us/opinion/114006-aw-
man-columbia-student-just-graduated-with-dei-
degree-2025-01-28 
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COMMUNITY 
AFFAIRS 

W ell, here we are in the 
New Year. As 

Republican women, we have much to celebrate with 
the Inauguration of Donald Trump. There is much 
to be grateful for and let’s pray that President 
Trump will be kept safe. 
As for our local community, we have nothing to 
celebrate. Two weeks 
into their term, our 
Trustee’s have fired the 
new GM for no apparent 
cause, only because he 
was hired by 3 members 
of the former Board of 
Trustee’s. I guess they 
have that right. 
I, along with others, went 
to the Special Board of 
Trustee’s meeting on 
Thursday January 16th. 
Many people got up and spoke in defense of Mr. 
Walrack, but to no avail as the Trustees didn’t 
listen, their minds were made up before the meeting. 
All I can say is good luck to them, and let’s hope we 
do not suffer with the results of their actions. 
I was not able to attend the Community Forum this 
past week, but printed out the recap of the meeting. 
There were many subjects discussed, more than I 
have room to print in this article. As I have said in 
the past, please go to the link at 
ivcbcommunityforum@gmail.com to read the recap, 
and if you want to come in person, the meeting is on 
the first and third Friday mornings from 9 to 10 am 
at the library. You can also listen to the actual 
meeting by going to https/youtu.be/DWOqSf9txjk. 
As we all know the fires in Los Angeles have been 
tragic. So many homes and lives were lost in such a 
short amount time. I lived and grew up in Los 
Angeles and experienced fires close to me. The 
evacuation in both large fires were chaotic, as it 

could be here should we find ourselves in a similar 
situation. Let’s pray that this doesn’t happen here! 
We sent several of our own equipment and 
personnel down there to help with crews from 
California. 
We now have a new Assistant Chief of the North 
Lake Tahoe Fire District, Russell Barnum. And, the 
Sheriff’s Department here is now fully staffed with 
4 Sergeants and 16 Deputies. So, make sure that you 
watch your speed. 
Please also remember that the other community 
organization that is very informative here in Incline 

is the Conversation Café, 
which meets on 
Thursday mornings from 
10 to 11:30 am at the 
Aspen Grove meeting 
house. Come and join us 
for some lively 
conversation and 
information. 
Well, that’s all for this 
month! Stay safe and 
hope to see you all at the 
February 11th meeting 

and be informed about the goings-on with the 
Legislature which begins on February 2nd. Our own 
Yolanda Knaak will be our speaker. 
 

Shirley Appel 

WHATCHA THINK? It may be a hidden blessing that 
Trump "lost" in 2020, almost as if by grand design for 
him to eventually become the most consequential 
leader in modern history. He's had four years to reflect 
on his first term and start anew as a much wiser and 
honed person with a completely new team. But more 
importantly, this time Trump has America's 
overwhelming support. He didn't before. Because of 
this, Trump's second term will be much better and 
effective than if he had won his second term in 2020. 
We are literally at the footstep of an American 
renaissance. 
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Amodei Assigned to Natural 
Resources Subcommittees 

 

Washington, DC — Rep. Mark Amodei recently 
issued the following statement after being assigned to 
serve on the Natural Resources Subcommittee on 
Federal Lands and the Subcommittee on Oversight 
and Investigations in the 119th Congress: 
 

“This Congress, I’m thrilled to have a seat at the table 
on two influential Natural Resources 
subcommittees,” said Rep. Mark Amodei. “The 
Subcommittee on Federal Lands offers me a powerful 
platform to continue to be a relentless advocate 
for Nevada’s lands priorities, especially in passing 
Nevada lands bills, which are critical to our state’s 
economic prosperity. At the same time, it allows me 
to present commonsense solutions to protect our 
unique landscapes and preserve our way of life. 
 

“I’m also excited to leverage my experience on the 
Appropriations Committee in my role on the 
Subcommittee on Oversight and Investigations, 
where I will work to ensure the accountability and 
efficient operations of our federal agencies. Oversight 
of the federal bureaucracy and eliminating waste 
were a driving force behind a historic presidential 
turnout of 2024, and I’m honored to play a part in 
advancing transparency in that process.” 

Joe Biden’s Disgraceful Departure 
By Mark Alexander 

As Donald Trump was preparing to leave office in 
Januaryuary 2021, it was clear that Joe Biden’s 
“victory” in the 2020 election was fabricated from 
three dark political strategies. The first was 
collaboration between Democrat Party socialists and 
their deep state operatives to undermine Trump’s 
presidency – seeded by Barack Obama and Hillary 
Clinton hacks even before Trump’s 2016 election. 
The second factor was the Demos’ successful 
strategy to ignite and choreograph their 
constituents’ violent “summer of rage” riots 
nationwide three months before the election, based 
on the deceit of their “systemic racism” lie. The 
third and most effective was the Demos’ strategy to 
use the ChiCom Virus pandemic to justify their 
massive bulk-mail ballot fraud strategy. 
This trio combined as a three-strike Trump 
takedown. 
For this reason, I have argued since Trump’s 
historic 2024 comeback, that he and JD Vance 
would be tasked with more than the formidable 
challenge of cleaning up the domestic and foreign 
policy mess that Biden and Harris made. In order to 
restore Trump’s successful domestic and foreign 
policy strategies, Trump will also have to clean up 
the mess that made Biden and Harris. 

 

OFFICE LOCATIONS 
Reno Office 

5310 Kietzke Lane, Suite 103 
Reno, NV 89511 

Phone: (775) 686-5760 | Fax: (775) 686-5711 
 

Washington, DC Office 
104 Cannon House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 
Phone: (202) 225-6155 | Fax: (202) 225-5879 

 

Elko Phone (775) 777-7705 
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Biden’s final actions while exiting the White House 
exemplified the corruption of his entire presidency. 
It is no small irony that Biden would leave office on 
Martin Luther King Day because, over the past five 
decades, Biden and his fellow Democrats have 
turned MLK’s dream into a nightmare for tens of 
millions of Americans. 
Biden’s dark “oligarchy” farewell address was a 
bookend to a career of unmitigated lies, including 
the BIG Lie that Trump was backed by more 
billionaires than Harris. In fact, according to a pre-
election review of federal election records, “At least 
83 billionaires –  two of them centibillionaires with 
a net worth of more than $100 billion each – are 
supporting Harris, while 52 billionaires, one a 
centibillionaire, back Trump.” 
Then there was all the dark money funneled into the 
Harris campaign by billionaire leftist George Soros 
and others who backed her after Nancy Pelosi and 
her fellow Democrat power-brokers booted Biden to 
the curb. 
Biden’s farewell remarks were a metaphorical 
caricature of the rise of a thuggish political oligarch 
on the public dole. Likewise, the Oval Office exit 
interview that followed was equally infused with 
lies. There were his delusional claims, including this 
whopper: “Compared to four years ago, America is 
stronger. … During my presidency, I’ve increased 
America’s power in every dimension.” A day later, 
“President Democracy” attempted to rewrite our 
Constitution with a bizarre claim crafted by his 
leftist puppeteers that the Equal Rights Amendment 
is now the “law of the land.” 
But it was Biden’s unpardonable pardons issued in 
his final weeks — and final minutes in office — 
that have drawn the most attention and fire. 
Over the last 30 days, when most of the Leftmedia 
talkingheads and scribes were focused on whether 
Donald Trump would issue pardons to January 6 
protesters, Joe Biden started his pardon party by 
issuing a get-out-of-jail-free card to Hunter Biden, 

despite repeatedly 
promising he 
would never do that 
because “No one is 
above the law.” 
That was just 
another entry to the 
bottomless list of Biden lies over the course of his 
last 50 years. 
Then, Biden commuted the sentences of 1,499 
people and pardoned another 39 convicts to divert 
the news cycle attention from the corrupt pardon 
favor for his son. That was followed just before 
Christmas with his commuting the sentences of 37 
of 40 federal death row inmates, some being the 
most evil people in federal custody. 
Biden began the New Year commuting another 
2,500 sentences. 
Hours before leaving office, despite warnings from 
Demos not to issue preemptive pardons, Biden 
issued preemptive pardons for Anthony Fauci, GEN 
Mark Milley, and the J6 inquisitors, including 
witness-tampering former Rep. Liz Cheney. “I 
believe in the rule of law,” said Biden, “but these 
are exceptional circumstances, and I cannot in good 
conscience do nothing.” 
Finally, just minutes before Trump took his oath of 
office, Biden extended pardons to his immediate 
family members – to the astonishment of many of 
Biden’s Leftmedia defenders, including even CNN 
leftist Jake Tapper. Apparently, this exceeded even 
Tapper’s tolerance for hypocrisy. He posted 
combined links to the Biden family pardons with a 
link to a 2020 CNN article just before Trump left 
office, about Biden’s concern that Trump might 
issue preemptive pardons to family members 
(which he did not do). According to Biden then: “It 
concerns me in terms of what kind of precedent it 
sets and how the rest of the world looks (at) us as a 
nation of laws and justice. … You’re not going to 
see, uh, um, in our administration, that kind of 
approach to pardons.” 
Source: https://patriotpost.us/alexander/113843-joe-
bidens-disgraceful-departure-2025-01-22 

Joe Biden’s Disgraceful Departure 
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President Trump and Border Czar 
Homan are returning illegals 

By Emmy Griffin 

P resident Donald Trump and his team have hit 
the ground running in terms of fulfilling a 

major campaign promise — namely, cleaning up 
the border and deporting illegal aliens. As Border 
Czar Tom Homan recently stated, “It’s not okay to 
violate the laws of this country. We have millions 
of people standing in line, taking the test, doing 
their background investigation, paying the fees that 
want to come in the right way. So if you’re in the 
country illegally, you got a problem.” 
Last week, Trump deployed 1,500 troops to the 
southern border. These military personnel aren’t 
there to help with paperwork; they are being 
dispatched to actually enforce our border laws and 
support the thousands of National Guardsmen and 
Customs and Border Patrol (CBP) agents already 
there. Since these troops are active duty, they 
cannot do the job of law enforcement in terms of 
making arrests or detaining anyone. They can, 
however, coordinate logistics and transportation 
with CBP, whose agents can make arrests. These 
1,500 troops can also help erect barriers such as 
barbed wire fencing and other deterrents. 
On the flip side, should President Trump enact the 
Insurrection Act of 1807, that would enable these 
troops to begin actually policing the border. That 
necessity will be assessed by Secretary of Defense 
Pete Hegseth and Secretary of Homeland Security 
Kristi Noem. They will issue a report in 90 days 
advising the president on his next steps to secure 
the border. In the meantime, Trump has also 
declared a national emergency at the border and 
classified drug cartels as terrorist organizations. 

These actions could potentially free up the troops 
legally without triggering the Insurrection Act. 
Border Czar Homan has called Chicago “ground 
zero” for immigration enforcement. Unfortunately, 
ICE’s job is being made exponentially harder 
because of “sanctuary city” policies. That means 
ICE is on its own when it comes to apprehending 
illegal alien criminals, as local law enforcement 
won’t (or can’t) help them. ICE is also being barred 
from going into prisons and taking away illegals. 
On top of all that, Chicago Mayor Brandon Johnson 
is fearmongering by claiming ICE will enter public 
schools and arrest illegal immigrant children. 
In probably the most hilarious development of the 
weekend, President Trump had to remind the 
president of Colombia who was boss. This past 
weekend, the United States sent two planes full of 
Colombian nationals back to their country as part of 
the deportations that are now underway. Colombia’s 
unpopular socialist president, Gustavo Petro, 
adamantly refused to let the American planes land.  
The United States obtained clearance to fly them 
back to Colombia, and Petro’s last-minute order 
forced the planes to turn around. So what did 
President Trump do? He threatened to slap 
Colombia with a 25% tariff on all goods coming 
into the United States. And if, after a week, 
President Petro still denies the return of illegals, 
then that tariff will be raised to 50%. By Sunday, 
Petro walked back his threat and even offered his 
presidential plane as one of the transports for the 
returning Colombians. 
The American people are relieved that President 
Trump is rectifying what President Biden broke. 
Biden allowed an invasion at our southern border, 
created a humanitarian crisis, facilitated a 
nationwide rise in crime, and threatened the safety 
and security of our country by allowing millions of 
unvetted illegal aliens into the country. [Because of 
Trump’s actions] we’re back, and it’s cause for 
celebration. 
Source: Condensed article for inclusion in The 
Elephant’s Tale. https://patriotpost.us/, January 28, 
2025, Repatriation Tales. 
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American Legislative 
History:  

Alien Enemies Act 

E nacted by the 5th United States Congress and 
signed into law by President John Adams on 

July 6, 1798, The Alien Enemies Act (officially 
“An Act Respecting Alien Enemies") was passed to 
supplement the Alien Friends Act, granting the 
government additional powers to regulate non-
citizens that would take effect in times of war.” 
Under this law, the president could authorize the 
arrest, relocation, or deportation of any male over 
the age of 14 who hailed from a foreign enemy 
country. It also provided some legal protections for 
those subject to the law. Unlike the other acts, this 
act was largely unopposed by the Democratic-
Republicans. 
The Alien Enemies Act was not allowed to expire 
with the other Alien and Sedition Acts, and it 
remains in effect as Chapter 3, Sections 21–24 of 
Title 50 of the United States Code. President James 
Madison invoked the act against British nationals 
during the War of 1812. President Woodrow 
Wilson invoked the act against nationals of the 
Central Powers during World War I. In 1918, an 
amendment to the act struck the provision 
restricting the law to males. 
On December 7, 1941, in response to the bombing 
of Pearl Harbor, President Franklin D. Roosevelt 
used the authority of the revised Alien Enemies Act 
to issue presidential proclamations #2525 (Alien 
Enemies – Japanese), #2526 (Alien Enemies – 
German), and #2527 (Alien Enemies – Italian), to 
apprehend, restrain, secure, and remove Japanese, 
German, and Italian non-citizens. Roosevelt later 
cited further wartime powers to issue Executive 
Order 9066, which interned Japanese Americans 
using powers unrelated to the Alien Enemies Act. 
Hostilities with Germany and Italy ended in May 
1945, and President Harry S. Truman issued 
presidential proclamation #2655 on July 14. The 

proclamation gave the attorney general authority 
regarding enemy aliens within the continental 
United States, to decide whether they are 
“dangerous to the public peace and safety of the 
United States,” to order them removed, and to 
create regulations governing their removal, citing 
the Alien Enemies Act. On September 8, 1945, 
Truman issued presidential proclamation #2662, 
which authorized the secretary of state to remove 
enemy aliens that had been sent to the United States 
from Latin American countries. On April 10, 1946, 
Truman issued presidential proclamation #2685, 
which modified the previous proclamation, and set 
a 30-day deadline for removal. 
In Ludecke v. Watkins (1948), the Supreme Court 
interpreted the time of release under the Alien 
Enemies Act. German alien Kurt G. W. Lüdecke 
was detained on December 8, 1941, under 
Proclamation 2526, and continued to be held after 
cessation of hostilities. In 1947, Ludecke petitioned 
for a writ of habeas corpus to order his release, after 
the Attorney General ordered him deported. The 
court ruled 5-4 to release Ludecke but also found 
that the Alien Enemies Act allowed for detainment 
beyond the time hostilities ceased until an actual 
treaty was signed with the hostile nation or 
government. 
 

On September 20, 2024, Donald Trump 
announced that 
if elected 
president for a 
second term he 
would invoke the 
Alien Enemies 
Act of 1798 to 
expedite the 
removal of non-
citizens and 
criminal 
networks 
operating in the  
United States. 

AMERICANISM 
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JANUARY-FEBRUARY 
2025 Member Birthdays 

 
 
 

Carol Del Carlo 2 January 
Cheri Eads 3 January 
Judith Miller  9 January 
Kathleen Justice Moore  10 January 
Yolanda Knaak 18 January 
Ellie Dobler  19 January 
Susan Ose  20 January 
Suzi Cornell  21 January 
Joan Leutheuser  24 January 
Cheri Kratka  31 January 
Patricia Moser Morris 1 February 
Constance Skidmore 5 February 
Bonnie Yachbes 7 February 
Suzanne Lowden 8 February 
Joyce Anderson Bock 9 February 
Lorri Waldman 22 February 

Incline Village-Crystal Bay 
Republican Women  

Vision and Mission Statement 
 
 

Vision: To support individual freedom and 
responsibility under the Constitution of the United 
States and the Declaration of Independence by 
making Nevada a Red state again and keeping it that 
way. 
 
Mission: To promote the principles and philosophy 
of the Republican Party at the local, state, and 
federal levels by taking action to: 

 Support the election of conservative 
Republican candidates. 

 Educate club members and local voters. 
 Communicate with local, state and federal 

legislative bodies to enact constitutional, 
conservative legislation. 

 Collaborate with Nevada Republican 
Women’s clubs to leverage best practices to 
improve club effectiveness. 

 Promote Republican and conservative values 
through social media, print media, and 
community participation. 

 Effect change in our schools to support 
conservative and constitutional values. 

 Protect the integrity of local, state, and 
federal elections. 
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is published monthly by Incline Village/Crystal Bay Republican Women 

________________ 
 

Post Office Box 3009, Incline Village, NV 89450 
 

   Newsletter Editor, Susan Schnetz | Newsletter Coordinator, Nancy Carlson 
Email: saschnetz@icloud.com | Email: nmcarlson01@yahoo.com 

 

The articles and opinions expressed within this newsletter were selected for their relevant content. The 
publishing of such articles and opinions do not necessarily reflect the official views, opinions and practices of 
the Incline Village-Crystal Bay Republican Women. 
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